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Woodlawn Park       

The Golden Ear 

Woodlawn Preserve 
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Schenectady Recycles! 

Community Event Pictures 

Election Season Ads 

Advertisements & More... 

FREE PUBLICATION 

Recycle—Share With Your Neighbors 
 

Please Patronize Our Advertisers 
 

A Publication of 

The Woodlawn Neighborhood Association 
www.woodlawnneighborhood.org 

Back To School - City of Schenectady 

Wednesday, September 9th 

 

Primary Election - Thursday, September 10th 

General Election - Tuesday, November 3rd 



 

 

 

Where’s The Newsletter? 
 

Get your FREE copy of  

The Woodlawn Connection 
 at the following locations: 

Albany Street Sunoco 
Beth Ann Kayser, CPA 
Blue Ribbon Restaurant 
Bumpy’s Polar Freeze 
Calvary Tabernacle Church 
Camillo’s Bistro 
Dolce Vita 
Fantastic Sam’s 
Gallo’s Florist 
G & M Auto 
Grasso’s Barber Shop 
Griswold Funeral Home 
H&V Collision Center 
Hibernians 
King Cork 
Kingsway Community 
Lorenzo’s Italian Cafe 
Lyle’s Hoagies 
Marotta’s Pizza 

Maurice’s Sandwich Shop 
Mavis Tire 
Ming’s 
Mohawk Progressive FCU 
Plaines 
Roc’s Hairstyling 
Serendipity 
St. Paul the Apostle Church 
Stanford United Methodist 
  Church 
Starbucks 
Steve’s Barber Shop 
Subway Shop 
Sunoco Food/Gas Mart 
Uncle Sam’s Candy 
Woodlawn Hardware 
Woodlawn Library 
Woodlawn Reformed Church 

PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR 
 

ADVERTISERS! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also available online at www.woodlawnneighborhood.org 

 27 

 

FAMILY RESTAURANT 
 

“Home of the award winning 
Blue Ribbon Cheesecake” 

 
1801 State Street          Phone: (518) 393-2600 
Schenectady, NY  12304   Fax: (518) 393-4313 

Www.BlueRibbonRestaurant.com 



 

 

2015 Annual Cookout hosted by the Neighborhood Association 

Over 200 residents come out! 

More pictures to come in our 

next edition...THANK YOU 

all for making this year’s 

event very special 
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A Message From Neighborhood Association President: 

With summer coming to an end, I want to once again thank our numerous volun-

teers and neighbors who continue to do fine work in our neighborhood. Special 

thank you to the Boys & Girls Clubs and SICM lunch program for providing sum-

mer activities and free lunch to our youth at Woodlawn Park.  

 

I am sure the majority of you have noticed the fine work from the City of 

Schenectady with the paving of many of our streets in the Woodlawn neighbor-

hood.  It was one of the worst years on record for potholes and the crews have 

been working very hard to fill them in for us.  If you still have a concern regarding 

potholes, give the Mayor’s office a call at 382-5000. Try and give them an address 

and description of the size of the pothole.  

 

Reminder, school opens on Wednesday, September 9th. Please be aware of 

school busses and students who may be walking to and from school.  Elementary 

schools begin classes at 8 AM.  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The association meetings scheduled for September 23th and October 28th will 

feature a “Meet and Greet” of our political candidates who are running for office 

in November. The Republican Party candidates will be present in September fol-

lowed by the Democratic Party candidates in October.  The public is welcome to 

attend and ask questions of the candidates.   

 

Reminder, our association meetings are now on the fourth Wednesday of each 

month starting at 7 PM. At our “new” location—Ancient Order of  

Hibernians Hall, 1748 State Street.   

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at home, 377-

8810.  I will make every attempt to return your call as soon as possible.  
 

 

Ed Kosiur—President, Woodlawn Neighborhood Association 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCNKDo9anwscCFYEzPgod3qMNyg&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.theharlemvalleynews.net%2F%3Fp%3D6410&ei=MV3bVZKnL4Hn-AHex7bQDA&psig=AFQjCNGry1dX9OI1fg2hXTs0YfV82SaClA&ust=1
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.petruzelo.com/blog/wp-content/uploads/2013/08/Drive-Safe.bmp&imgrefurl=http://www.petruzelo.com/blog/schools-open-drive-caution/&h=251&w=279&tbnid=UKeNPISfMDZoMM:&docid=EBuykpETqW6b9M&ei=fVzbVb7_EsG1-QHni6OY


 

 

 

 NO FEE Checking 
 FREE Online Banking & Electronic Bill Pay 
 VISA® Credit and ATM/Debit Cards 
 FULL Service Mortgage Department 
 COMPETITIVE Home Equity Loan Rates 
 GREAT Rates for Auto/Truck/RV/Motorcycle/Boat 

Loans—As Low As 1.49% 

 FULL Family Membership 
 FRIENDLY Personalized Service 
    And Much More… 

 

 

Mohawk Progressive 
Federal Credit Union 

“Where You Are More Than  
Just A Bank Account Number… 

You’re A Member!” 
 

All are welcome. 
Stop by or call for details! 

Mohawk Progressive Federal  
Credit Union 

1760 State Street, Schenectady 
www.mohawkprogressivefcu.com 

(518) 372-0828 

Put Your Home To Work For You. 

Home Equity Loans and Line of Credits 

Available.  Rates as Low as 3.25%.      

Stop By or Call For All the Details. 

518-372-0828 
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The Golden Ear—By John Rose 
This Is A Gossip Column 

 

Arbor Post Installation & Paint Day @ Woodlawn Park 

Thank you volunteers! 

         We are saddened by the death of long-time friend and neighborhood bar-

ber, Robert Bob Louis Strazzi, who ran Roc’s Barber Shop on upper State Street 

for many years - 55 to be exact.  He helped organize the Woodlawn Merchant’s 

Association, which is now the Woodlawn Neighborhood Association.  Thank you 

Bob. You will be missed! 
  

 Gaylord’s corner bar applied for a liquor license and will be getting it 

within a month or so.  We missed the long-time corner bar and sports club and are 

glad to see it re-opening by family and friends of the late Duke Gaylord. 
  

 Election time is coming around soon and our home town hero is running 

for city council for a four year term.  Ed Kosiur is a huge asset to our Woodlawn 

community.  There are many good candidates from each party running and they 

will all help our city, but Ed lives in Woodlawn and has helped us with Woodlawn 

Park and the Woodlawn Preserve.  He is also the President of the Woodlawn 

Neighborhood Association.  So when you vote, please vote Woodlawn and vote 

Ed Kosiur!  He also has his eye on the whole city.  Thank you for what you do for 

our community! 
  

 Check out St. Paul’s new parking lot with all new parking spaces and 

arrows directing you in and out. Way to go Father Peter! 
  
We’ll be watching… 
  
John Rose 



 

 

 

 
Ed and his wife Barbara, a 

school nurse, have been  

residents in Woodlawn 

since 1987. They have three 

daughters: Kerry, a fresh-

man at SUNY Oswego;  

Lissa, and her husband  

Andrew; Heather and her 

husband Jethro (residents of 

the Stockade Neighbor-

hood). Ed and Barbara have 

deep roots in their schools, 

their neighborhood and 

their City.  Ed has the  

experience and leadership 

to represent you on the City 

Council. 

 

 

President– Woodlawn 

Neighborhood Association 

 

Board member -  

Schenectady Rotary East 

 

Past Board Member- 

Catholic Charities 

JC Little League 

Schdy. Municipal Housing 

Schdy. Board of Education 

 

Past President- 

Schdy. School PTO Council 

 

Founder of the SSCCORE 

Summer Learning Camp 

 

Please support Ed 
Tuesday, Nov. 03 

Polls open from 6AM-9PM 
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Grasso’s  Barber  Shop 
2506 Albany Street / Corner of Route 7 

 346-6775 

$15.00 Haircut                                

$8.00 Edge Up 

Store Hours:  

Tuesday - Saturday 

7:30 AM - Noon 
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Friends of the Woodlawn Preserve: 
 

Our First Annual Fishing Event was a big success. We had at least 60 participants and 

many appreciated the free use of fishing poles and bait. The free hot dogs and hamburg-

ers, expertly grilled by Ed Kosiur, were also a big hit. Many thanks to Vince Riggi, 

John Polimeni, Gary Hughes, Ed Kosiur, Leesa Perazzo, Karen Zalewski-Wildzunas 

and Mayor Gary McCarthy for their generous contributions to help make this event hap-

pen. 
 

We did a presentation before the City Council Health and Recreation Committee enti-

tled “Woodlawn Preserve – the case for park designation”. We feel it is important for 

the future protection of the Preserve that it is officially designated a park. The Council 

agreed and it is to go to the public hearing stage possibly sometime in late August.  

Please watch for this to appear on the City Council Agenda and speak out in favor of 

park designation. 
 

Mayor McCarthy is working to get our handicapped access trail to the fishing pier built.  

We are really looking forward to this being completed. 
 

Vandalism is still happening from time to time, and it can be discouraging. Please, if 

you see or hear anything unusual call the Schenectady police non-emergency number at 

630-0911. The DEC can be reached at 1-877-457-5680 or call directly to our Region #4 

reps Chris Valenty and Brian Wilson at 357-2047. 
 

Janet Chen 

210-5439 



 

 

Public Safety Notice 

In case of emergency, call 911… 
 

 Officer Tim Higgins patrols the Woodlawn 

 neighborhood from 4 pm to Midnight 
 

Please email non-emergency questions/concerns to Office Higgins at 

thiggins@schenectadypd.com  

WOODLAWN PRESERVE FISHING DAY! 

CHILDREN & FAMILIES COME OUT FOR A BEAUTIFLU DAY  

OF FISHING IN THE PRESERVE 
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America Recycles - New York Recycles -                         

Schenectady Recycles   

     ~ Woodlawn Recycles ~ 
News-- 

Some core members share lunch and ideas 

at the Blue Ribbon Diner 
 

If you can walk a bit, surveying a street or 

two is quite do-able. Schenectady Recycles! 

assists you and provides informational mate-

rials.  How about your street or one nearby to 

expand from the pilot streets? Thank you for 

volunteering according to your talents, for passing the word, and checking in with us.  

Do new people on your street need information? We meet 1st Tuesday of the month 

at Hibernian Hall, and all are welcome. The Woodlawn Library has literature, the 

official stickers and pick-up schedules, and these are available at your Woodlawn 

Association meetings. 
 

From member, Will Seyse, Board President of ECOS - The Environmental Clearing-

house:  He and Director, Patrick Clear, relate that ECOS will be organizing a Recy-

cling Fair at the Woodlawn Elementary School  to take place in November in cele-

bration of America Recycles Day.  The fair is supported by a grant from the Emma 

Willard School and will include activities presented by ECOS, Schenectady Recy-

cles!, NYS DEC, Schenectady County Environmental Advisory Council Recycling 

Committee, and students from the Emma Willard School.  
 

        We look forward to these creative projects. 

        Roberta Farrell, for Schenectady Recycles! 
  

The mission of Schenectady Recycles! is to improve the recycling rate of the city of 

Schenectady and reduce trash going to the landfill.    
 

Please send questions and join in. Call 313-2546 or email: admin@schenectadyrecycles.org.  

See also: www.cityofschenectady.com; http://www.schenectadycounty.com/recycling; 

www.dec.ny.gov. 
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Officers:  

 

District Vice Presidents: 

Committee Chairpersons: 

If you have any suggestions pertaining to any of these officers or  
committees, call or mail them to:  

Woodlawn Neighborhood Association  
2506 Albany Street,  

Schenectady, NY  12304 
 

MEETING SCHEDULE ~ 2015 
 

General Neighborhood Association meeting - 4th Wednesday of 
every month at 7 PM @ the Ancient Order of Hibernians Hall, 1748 
State Street. (No general meeting in Aug/Dec/Jan) 
 

Woodlawn Park & Woodlawn Preserve committee meetings - 
4th Wednesday of every month @ Hibernian Hall (1748 State Street). 
Meetings start at 6 PM. 
 

www.woodlawnneighborhood.org 

President Ed Kosiur 377-8810 

Vice President Lou Grasso 374-1623 

Treasurer Ann Sturges 377-6678 

Recording Secretary Rose Harrell 346-4665 

East District Terry VanValkenburgh 370-5803 

West District Jim LaPointe 377-2092 

Newsletter / Woodlawn Park Spero Zoulas 331-0929 

Newsletter Ads Cole Denning 227-4085 

Woodlawn Preserve Janet Chen 210-5439 

Social/Refreshment Mary Roy 374-2821 

Welcoming Camy Wyckoff 370-5311 

mailto:admin@schenectadyrecycles.org
http://www.cityofschenectady.com
http://www.schenectadycounty.com/recycling
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Handy Hint #1  - “Banish Broken Glass with Bread” 

A piece of bread pressed into the floor after breaking a glass will help you pick 

up those tiny little shards that are usually only found by bare feet!   
 

Handy Hint #2 - “Cling Wrap your Fridge” 

To easily keep your fridge clean, simply lay some cling wrap down on your 

shelves before placing food on them.  Then, when things start getting dirty, sim-

ply remove film and place more down.  No cleaning required! 
 

Handy Hint #3 - “Coffee Grounds - More than Just for Coffee” 

Used coffee grounds are great for absorbing unpleasant smells from your rubbish 

bins, refrigerator and even your hands after handling onions and garlic while 

cooking.  Coffee grounds can also be used to help scrub hard to remove leftovers  

from your dishes 
 

These and other great household tips at: 

http://www.kidspot.com.au/category/lifestyle/home/ 

Project Day at Woodlawn Park 

Horseshoes & Arbor Preparations 
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WOODLAWN – The West Side Story 

By Marcel 
 

Woodlawn is fortunate to have the social outreach programs provided by the  

Calvary Tabernacle Church located on the corner of Albany and Dartmouth 

Streets. I mention these programs for their neighborhood social value.  There is 

no religious membership requirement to participate in the programs.  The  

programs provide a safe place for kids to play and include the following after 

school programs.  
 

 Indoor skateboarding & Basketball (Major renovations of the Haven 

Family Center are underway to improve these activities) 

 Homework assistance (Kindergarten through 6th) 

 Life Skills Development & Mentoring 

 Meals (2/3 times a week…adjusted per school schedule) 
 

Approximately, 100+ kids per week are involved in the program including a 

number of skate boarders. 
 

The church is also a partner in the Light the City Church Network whose mission 

is to “Inspire, Equip and Release Leadership for the Spiritual and Social Renewal 

of the City”. These mission activities include: 
 

 The church “adoption” of 2 city schools, Keane & Lincoln, providing 

painting and landscaping services.  

 Non-Profit Startup Accelerator (increasing startup awareness & impact). 

Leadership training is provided under the auspices of Esther Vargas 

(Esther is associated with the RPI startup programs).  

 Seat Center – Life Skills Development 

 Schenectady Works – Job Training 

 Community Fathers – Mentoring 

 Safe Inc – Providing shelter for homeless, runaways and sexually ex-

ploited kids 

 Ring of Hope – Fitness and life skills via boxing 

 Journey – Leadership training 
 

For additional information, please contact: Dylan Hall 370-1010 (ext. 35),  

https://www.caltabag.com/ or www.lightthecity.net. 
 

Till next time… 

Rendering  

of one of the  

main elements 

to be added to  

Woodlawn Park 

https://www.caltabag.com/
http://www.lightthecity.net


 

 

Playground in Works…Trustco Bank Renovations…Horseshoe Pits & Arbor Posts 
 

As summer begins to wind down, more improvements to the park will pick up more steam.  

In addition to the recent installation of regulation horseshoe pits (BYO horseshoes), the 

volunteers of Woodlawn Park recently installed five new Arbor Posts which line the side-

walk entering the park.  Each post features a unique sign with park information to greet resi-

dents.  We thank the volunteers for installing these and for their continued efforts to make the 

park nicer for the community. 
 

The 2015 Summer Youth Program recently wrapped up another year in the park.  Thank you 

to Michael Commisso and the staff from the Boys and Girls Club for running this year’s pro-

gram with the assistance of the county’s summer youth bureau employees.  Please consider 

bringing your child to the park for next year’s program – it’s a drop in program that does not 

require daily attendance should your child have other scheduled activities for the summer. 
 

With the wrap-up of the summer program, Trustco Bank began its work in the park.  As part 

of their partnership with the City of Schenectady where it sponsors a park each year, Trustco 

chose Woodlawn Park. They completed the excavation of turf on the volleyball court and 

filled it with beach sand – so beach volleyball is now in Woodlawn! Trustco removed the last 

vestige of old graffiti on the concrete surrounding the old pool area and purchased additional 

picnic tables, benches and trashcans for the park.  They also added two new grills.  We thank 

Trustco for their outreach and community involvement – special thanks to Jonathan Goodell 

and Kaitlyn Goodell from Trustco for coordinating this effort with the city and Woodlawn 

Park Redevelopment Committee. 
 

Playground…playground: We’ve been featured in the news a few times this past month as 

part of the city’s work to begin installing new playground equipment in its parks.  Our park is 

one of six in the city to get new equipment in the coming months.  A rendering of one of the 

main elements to be added to the park is on the following page.  The other five parks will 

include Steinmetz, Hillhurst, Quackenbush, Jerry Burrell and Riverside.  The Recreation Ad-

visory Committee will continue its work in the next year to recommend the 2016 parks im-

provement budget and also prioritize the needs of the city’s other parks as well as meet with 

the neighborhood associations in those communities.  In the interim, please keep us in mind 

when we hold the community build day to install the new playground to Woodlawn 

Park – we will need all the volunteers we can get.  Thanks! 
 

As we move forward, we will apply for additional grants to continue with park renovations.  

Currently, we are looking to raise money to repave and reline the basketball court area, add 

handicap accessible ramps, and other exciting features. 
 

Please keep us in mind as we work to raise additional funds. For our annual garage sale, we 

are now taking donations of household items all year round – if you would like to donate, just 

call me or email WoodlawnPark411@gmail.com to set up a donation drop off or pick up 

time. A special thank you to Tom and Pam Buono and Don and Betty Trombley for their 

continued donation of money from their bottle returns.  Both couples have been donating 

their returns for more than a year now and we appreciate their generous support of our efforts! 
 

Warm regards, 

Spero Zoulas - Chair of Woodlawn Park Redevelopment Committee 

Woodlawn Park ~ located at intersection of Kings Road & Ricci Avenue 

Facebook page: www.facebook.com/WoodlawnParkSNY 

WoodlawnPark411@gmail.com  
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http://www.facebook.com/WoodlawnParkSNY.com
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Terry Van Valkenburgh 
 

Funeral Director 
 
 

   GRISWOLD 
   FUNERAL HOME 

  1867 State Street 

  Schenectady, NY  12304                 (518) 374-6188 
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2015 
WASTE COLLECTION DATES 

WOODLAWN 
 

District #1              District #2   
Woodlawn—Central Park          Crosstown to Brandywine 

 
September  September  
4,14, 21, 28  8, 15, 22, 29 
October   October 
5, 13, 20, 27  6, 14, 21, 28 
November  November 
4,12, 19, 30  5, 13, 20 

NEWSLETTER ADS  

&  

ARTICLES 

 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE 

TO PLACE AN AD OR 

SUBMIT  

INFORMATION,  

PLEASE EMAIL: 
 

Cwdenning@hotmail.com 
 

Next deadline is  

October 20, 2015 
 

227-4085 for more info 

September 
 

7 - Labor Day 

13 - Grandparents Day/Rosh Hashanah 

17 - Constitution Day  

23 - Autumn Equinox 

25 - Native American Day 

October 
 

1 - International Day for the Elderly 

12 - Columbus Day (observed) 

16 - Boss’s Day 

24 - UN Day/Make A Difference Day 

31 - Halloween 

Notable Holidays for September & October... 



 

 

 
 

WOODLAWN PARK 

Park Advisor Signs Added to Kings Road...Horseshoe Pits Available… 

Newly Renovated Bathroom for Park Events & Programming 
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Notre Dame-Bishop Gibbons School  

Tours  
available daily 

 

8:00am - 2:30pm  
call for an appointment 

 
 

2600 Albany Street, Schenectady, NY   (518) 393-3131 
             Visit us on the web: www.nd-bg.org 
 

The 42 graduating seniors from the Class of 2014 earned over 

 $5.1 million in Scholarships and Grants 



 

 

 

 Over twenty years of public 

service 
 

 Appointed Schenectady City 

Court Judge in 2015 
 

 Prosecutor in Schenectady and 

Albany for 10 years 
 

 Domestic Violence Bureau 

Chief, Schenectady District 

Attorney’s office from 1997 to 

2001 
 

 Head of Schenectady County’s 

Public Defender Office for 11 

years 
 

 Tried over 60 felony trials to 

verdict 
 

 Award Winning Attorney:  

• New York State Bar As-

sociation Denison Ray 

Award (2006)  

• NAACP Arthur Chaires 

Excellence in Law En-

forcement Award (2005)  
 

 Adjunct Professor of Law for 

over 15 years at local colleges 
 

 Raised his daughters, Alexan-

dra (22), senior at Union Col-

lege, and Gabriella (19), sopho-

more at Salem State University 
 

 Actor, Ryan Gosling’s defense 

attorney in “Place Beyond the 

Pines”  

 15 

 


